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Lloyd completed his "Cello Concerto" in July 1997, a year before his death at the age of 85. The first page of the
composer's score is inscribed "Have you no pity for those you would destroy?" Those of you who are aware of all
the troubles Lloyd had getting his music performed will know something of what this statement means. Those who
do not will find the informative program notes, written by his nephew, William Lloyd, most helpful. Here is a
concerto for cello born of the same spirit and tradition as the Elgar Concerto. Anthony Ross is the principal cellist
of the Minnesota Orchestra.

Lloyd was 25 in 1938, when his second opera The Serf was given its first performances at the Royal Opera
House, Covent Garden, in London. Lloyd himself considered that the opera contained some of his best music,
and it was therefore continually frustrating to him that the work did not receive a second hearing. Typically, Lloyd
was determined that the music of The Serf would not lie unperformed forever, so he decided to rework sections of
the opera into two orchestral suites. By 1997, he was already suffering from the heart failure which eventually
killed him, but he worked twelve hours a day for eight weeks, knowing he might not get the work finished, and
indeed, the strain of that effort probably did hasten his death.
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